                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 12 February 2025 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present: Chair Cllr R Clancey, Cllrs R Kettlestring, G Richardson, D Wells, 
A McFarlane (Clerk) 
Before the business of the Council started members of Osbaldwick and Murton Parochial Church Council addressed Councillors seeking views on the possible closure of Murton churchyard in the future as space for full coffin burials is running out. Possible options were discussed, including the use of Council owned land for a private cemetery
25/11
Apologies for Absence were received from Cllr Starzynski-Armitage and Ward Cllrs Rowley and Warters
25/12
There were no Declarations of Interest
25/13
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 8 January 2025 were confirmed as a true and correct record
25/14
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                         25.14.1 The Neighbourhood Plan had been examined by an independent inspector whose report was favourable. Questions raised following the examination were answered and amendments made. Councillors approved Professor Waddington’s response to the questions, particularly with regards to Para 118 about the Murton Arms, and these were to be passed to CYC and the Inspector

25.14.2 Cllr Wells reluctantly felt that she was no longer able to undertake the management of the Council website. The Clerk was to investigate how neighbouring Councils managed their websites

25.14.3 There had still been problems with vehicles parking throughout the village during the Yorkshire Agricultural Machinery Sale, despite the Auction Centre putting out no parking cones and providing free car parking. It was noted that some vehicles on Murton Lane had received Penalty Notices from CYC Parking Enforcement. The Clerk was asked to contact Mr Stephenson and thank him for putting the cones out, but that villagers were still frustrated by indiscriminate parking
25/15

There were no incidents reported to Police 101 during January 
25/16               There were no matters raised by Ward Councillors. Cllr Richardson asked what

action could be taken to ensure that recycling and waste bins were not left out on the footpaths in Redbarn Drive after emptying
25/17               Planning Application ref: 25/00016/TCA to undertake tree works at The Villa,


Main Street was approved          
25/18

There were no Planning Decisions received
25/19
Financial Matters
   
The Clerk reported on donations that had been made by the Events Committee since 2021 to local charities using proceeds of the fortnightly Soup and Jacket Potato lunches in St James’ Church. A total of £3885.00 had been distributed to 9 charities
25/20
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 12 March 2025 at 7.00pm 
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